MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  6.30 P.M. ON  3.12.24
12.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Jennifer Yuill,  Deilwen Anderson, Denise Stone, Evan Owen and Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council).

12.2  PRESENT
Cllr. William Hooban (Chairman), Nia Rees (Vice Chairman), Beth Bailey, Sion Ifor Williams, Edward Griffiths Sian Edwards, John Ceri Evans, Edward Williams. 
5 members of the public were present.

12.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman thanked everyone who had taken part in the Remembrance Sunday service and also thanked everyone who had been actively organising the christmas fair and the parade which had been a great success.
12.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on November 5th 2024 were found to be correct. 
12.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 11.9 (E) It was reported that Huws Gray's company had not donated towards the christmas fair raffle as promised.
12.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST.
Cllr. Edward Griffiths declared an interest in the planning application regarding Llecheiddior, Talybont and he signed a Declaration of Personal Interest form and was not present when the application was discussed.
Cllr. Beth Bailey declared an interest in the planning application regarding Gors y Gedol Farm, Dyffryn Ardudwy and she signed a Declaration of Personal Interest form and was not present when the application was discussed.

12.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:- Lots of issues are being tackled in Cyngor Gwynedd Council and there are many ongoing surveys and consultations where the views of the public are essential. The best way to make your views known and get information is to go onto the Cyngor Gwynedd Council web site and look for the press releases page. I find that reports are to the point, not long drawn out, and there are links to surveys and consultations for Gwynedd issues and Welsh Government issues. It is where I get most of my information especially from commitees that I am not on. Only the Full Council, planning and the three scrutiny committees have face to face multi locational meeting. All other committees are on zoom, as this saves money and travelling expenses. The main topic on the Democratic Services committee was the recommendation from the independent panel to increase the remuneration for councillors in 2025/26 subject to the agreement of the Welsh Government. The suggestions are; basic salary £19,777 up from £18,666. Council leader £66.726 from £62.998. Deputy leader £46.709 from £44.099; Cabinet members £40.036 from £37, 799; Committee chairs and opposition leader, and council chair, £29,657 from £27,999, Council vice chair £23,726 from £22,406. The council is pressing for members to attend training ourses. When I was chair of the care and housing scrutiny I realised the problems with housing and finally there was a meeting on 21 November just for housing issues when 4 housing associations including Adra and Cynefin who have social housing locally attended along with Gwynedd housing staff. It was a 6 hour meeting with questions submitted before hand. Adra claimed that in the past few years only 7 properties in Gwynedd had been sold, this was because they were uneconomical to upgrade. 97% of re-lets were to locals, but this could be in doubt in future as the Welsh Government are bringing out new rules in the future. Gwynedd housing are concerned, but housing associations think that the Welsh Government White Paper is more to do with tenants rights. Homelessness is a major issue with private tenants being evicted as owners then turn their properties to AirB&B. There have been several local examples. Waiting lists are confusing as prospective tenants put their names down to several areas. Under housing laws local Councillors are barred from making recommendations, although they can support families. In general during the 6 hour meeting the officials were honest in their answers, but all agreed that the situation was 
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serious due to the lack of social housing for rent. Social housing is being developed in the Harlech and Penrhyndeudraeth areas. There was anger at last Friday’s Cambrian Coast Railway committee because Transport for Wales did not attend to answer several concerns. There have been a lot of complaints about the loss of early morning and last trains northward and southward. Local residents are concerned that there are NO alternative buses between Machynlleth and Fairbourne or between Barmouth and Porthmadog and back. This will effect the economy of the area especially to staff working at supermarkets in Tywyn, Barmouth, Porthmadog and Pwllheli together with staff working in Hospitality. Social events and long distance travel by train will be effected. I have arranged for the issue to be raised at the full Gwynedd council meeting on Thursday. Everyone at the Railway meeting were fuming at the way they came to the decision to reduce the services with a rail passenger group claiming that stopping early morning and late trains had a serious effect on the disabled and vulnerable who could be stranded and not able to get home. It all goes against Gwynedd and the Welsh Government proposals to reduce car journeys. There was concern about closing the level crossing in Station Road and directing a detour via Bennar Road, Dyffryn Seaside and the Bridleway, but there is a weak bridge on the bridleway. I have been told that the detour has now been withdrawn and local residents and Welsh Water will be able to cross. I am available on 01341 242758 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com. Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to everyone and wishing you good health and prosperity.
12.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Installation of external air source heat pump to rear of property 2 Ty'n Llidiart, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/427E)

Support this application.
Retrospective application for the change of use of agricultural land to holiday accommodation comprising the retention of 3 no. shepherds huts, converted horse box, external paths, wooden decking and canopies with proposed landscaping Llecheiddior Isaf, Talybont (NP5/58/505C)
Support this application.

Alterations to include demolition of porch, replace canopy with new glazed extension, reinstating openings in external walls, new opening between kitchen and dining area, new internal timber stud partitions, and new block paving to external area Cors y Gedol, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/LB95A)

Support this application.

Alterations to include demolition of porch, replace canopy with new glazed extension, reinstating openings in external walls, new opening between kitchen and dining area, new internal timber stud partitions, and new block paving to external area. Cors y Gedol, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/LB95B)
Support this application.

12.9  MATTERS ARISING
A    Budget Plan 

It was reported that the Council had spent £81,834.03 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was £36,519.80 more expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. This is mainly because the Council has paid the final payment regarding development of the car park in the new financial year.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Edward Griffiths reported that a meeting of the above group has been held and minutes of the meeting can be found on their website.
C  Village Hall
A discussion was held regarding the hall café and after much discussion it was agreed that the sub-committee was to deal with the issue of getting a price for extractor and they were going to arrange a meeting next month so that they could take out an advertisement about hiring the café out. It was reported that four quotes had been received about carrying out the work in the back kitchen. It was agreed that the Council pay for this work to be able to claim the VAT back but the amount is to be taken out of the a Council’s  annual contribution to the hall committee. It was reported that Mr Simon Jones had sent an invoice regarding the work carried out on the fire door and it was agreed to pay this invoice.
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D   Christmas 2024
It was agreed that a piece needed to be placed in the next edition of Llais Ardudwy thanking everyone who contributed to the christmas fair and to the various stallholders who came to the hall to make the day a very successful one. It was agreed to put the issue on the February agenda to start planning for Christmas 2025.
E   Charging points in the car parks 
Cllr. Edward Williams stated that he had received an email from Lindsey Ellis regarding the above and asking if the Council was interested in obtaining a grant and it was agreed to show an interest in this matter.
F    Y Tir
The Clerk reported that she had received anonymous letters voicing disappointment that the Council had decided to transfer the applications to join the committee of the above to the Regen Group. Also received copies of correspondence that has been sent between the two parties. She had also received an email fromCllr . Denise Stone lettng the Council know who the members of the new committee were. The Clerk had forwarded all correspondence received regarding the above to all Members and it was agreed to note their contents.
G   Ardudwy Councillors meeting
The Chairman reported that he attended the above on behalf of the Council togetherwith Cllr. Denise Stone on the 13th of last month and some very interesting things had been discussed. It was been reported that the name has now changed to Ardudwy Councillors Forum.
12.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A  Mantell Gwynedd
Received an email from the above informing the Council that they needed to promote the receipt of a grant from them towards new equipment at the play park. 
B  Gwynedd Council – Electoral Department
Received an email from the above department regarding a community survey which will run from the 11th of last month until the 20th of December and asking if the Council would like to take part in the survey. The Clerk had already forwarded this email to Members. It was agreed that there were no comments to be made on this survey. It was agreed to ask if it would be possible to remove the ward names and make only one ward which would be known as Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Community Council Ward.
C  Gwynedd Council – Environment Department

Received an email from the above regarding consultation with parking plans starting from the 1st of April 2025 the enforcement hours of the short stay pay and display parking will change from 10.00 up to 16.30 to the new regime from 9.00 up to 17.00 and also there will be a change in the parking fee structure and parking will have to be paid for at least 4 hours compared with the 2 hours in existance now. 'The Clerk had already forwarded this email to Members.

D  Gwynedd Council – Highways Department
Received a reply from the above regarding potholes on the Gors y Gedol Road and stating that the Inspector considers that they are not bad enough to be addressed at this time and the Inspector will have put the site on their patching work programme and this will receive attention during the next programme in thes spring and also the Inspector will continue to monitor the road during his shedulded safety checks. It was made known that the holes have been filled in by a local person.
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E  Gwynedd Council – Highways Department
Received a reply from Mr. Steffan Jones following the site meeting to discuss the public toilets in the village and stating after seeing them it emerged that the building is not in any condition to consider reopening it and so if the Community Council wants to continue to see public toilets back in the village the only option would be to look at applying for grant money. They will support this and are  happy to work with the Community Council on any such request. It was decided to ask if Gwynedd Council were going to apply for the grant or the Community Council.
Regarding the problem of dog poo bags in Talybont he has discussed this with the Service Manager to ensure that any bag is collected but also that the Enforcement Officer is monitoring the use.

F   Gwynedd Council – Environment Department
Received an email from the above informing the Council a section of Station Road, Dyffryn Ardudwy would be closed for a period of time for Network Rail to refurbish part of the track and this order would come into force on the 8th of this month. Another e-mail has since been received stating that this Order has now been cancelled.

G   Mr. Duncan Newport
Received an email from the above in response to the email sent to him following the last Council meeting. It was agreed to respond by stating that the matter of Cllrs. Denise Stone and Evan Owen answering the questions that had been put to them was out of the hands of the Council and he should contact them directly about the matter. Also wanted to inform him that the Council had not accused him of bullying the Council.
12.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £13,965.99 in the current account and  £55,464.19 in the reserve account.       
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting
Mrs Annwen Hughes  -   £273.06 (wages) + £124.30 costs = £397.36 
Mr. G. J. Williams          - £204.00  – cut grass in various locations in Talybont and purchase daffodils
One Voice Wales          -    £40.00  -  Councillor’s training

Fence ‘N’ Forget        -  £2,021.88  -  fencing materials for football field

Mr. Simon Jones           -  £105.00  -  repair fire door in the hall

Village Hall Committee  -  £42.00  -  hire of hall for the youth club.
The above payments were processesed by Cllr. Sian Edwards and Cllr. John Ceri Evans approved the payments and permission was granted to the Clerk/Treasurer to make payment on line or by cheque at the end of the meeting. 
Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since the last meeting
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £190.35 - translation services 
12.12  ANY OTHER MATTERS
It was reported that the public footpath behind Ysgethin Inn had still not been repaired.

The hedge along the roadside from the crossroads of Bro Enddwyn esate to Llanbedr had never been cut back.

Members were reminded that the '81 committee concert takes place on the 17th of this month at 6.30pm.

Thanks to Mr. David Wilson and his crew for placing the christmas decorations around the village again this year.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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